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4th Quarter 2023

Dear Friends and Co-laborers,  
                                                                      
Wow! It is hard to believe that 2023 is already coming to a close. We have been 
busy, and a lot has been happening in 2023.

It has been a happy time as our family has added a new grandbaby this year, bringing us to 
four grandchildren. Sherrie also finished her treatment this year. Then Liarra, after finishing 
her schooling about one year ago, she is now working as a sign language interpreter. 

The church has also experienced some exciting times as we have seen some new families 
walk through the door this year. In the last year, we have celebrated two weddings, and in 
the last few weeks we have also had the privilege of two new babies being born to people 
in the church. We have been blessed to see God through several Psalms and learn from the 
book of James many things about Christian character.

The rough times came this year mostly in the form of people struggling with their 
health. Sherrie and I both spent time in the hospital. One lady was diagnosed with 
cancer and others have missed several Sundays because of their health being poor. We 
are happy that summer is arriving, as the warm weather and sunshine are both really 
good for many people’s illnesses.

In your prayers, please remember our church and the people that have heard the Gospel 
that God would convict them, and they would turn to Him.

Finally, our family would like to wish you all a very Merry Christmas and a Happy New 
Year! Thank you for all you do, and the special gifts that have been given to our family.

To the Praise of His Glory,

Gary Lester

Gary Lester


